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Director BBC News
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27th April 2000

Dear Mr.Hall, 

No coverage of “Regulation of Investigatory Powers” (RIP) Bill by BBC Television

FIPR is the UK’s leading think-tank for Internet policy, and I am writing to draw your attention to a complete absence of coverage by BBC News and Current Affairs programmes of the Regulation of Investigatory Powers Bill, which is approaching its Report Stage in the House of Commons on 8th May.

The Bill establishes a ubiquitous system for surveillance and interception of Internet communications, and creates powers for any public authority to demand “passwords” used to protect any electronic data or access to websites. Those who have lost or forgotten a password face two years imprisonment unless they can prove this (something many people regard as impossible to do reliably), reversing the usual presumption of innocence in criminal cases.

The bill has been criticised in Leaders in the Guardian, Telegraph, and Financial Times, by every industry and business lobby, and I myself have been interviewed about the bill by the Today, PM, and You and Yours programmes on BBC Radio.

However, despite persistent interest from, and briefing and contacts supplied to, both specialist correspondents and researchers from BBC TV News, Panorama, and especially Newsnight, no package on any BBC television programme has been broadcast or commissioned since the Bill was announced in the Queen’s Speech.

It is not as if the subject is politically uncontroversial – both opposition parties made trenchant criticisms during Standing Committee and are set to vote against the bill at Third Reading. The informal feedback that I am getting from sympathetic researchers is that the topic is being repeatedly rejected as too complex by technophobic senior editors.

Observer columnist and academic John Naughton has described this bill as the "worst piece of legislation since the 1911 Official Secrets Act”. If the Internet does prove to be as important in the lives of ordinary people as almost all pundits predict, the RIP Bill will profoundly change the balance of civil liberties in this country. BBC TV surely has a role in informing the debate? Comprehensive background information can be found on our website (www.fipr.org/rip) including links to all known media stories (over ninety, all bar one critical) since January.

Yours sincerely

Caspar Bowden, Director of FIPR
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